
CROSS AGENCY POPULATION RESULTS SUBCOMMITTEE
JANUARY 3, 2012 
MEETING MINUTES

In attendance:  Nancy Roberts, Bill Carbone, Anne McIntyre Lahner, Tim Deschanes-Desmond, Susan Keane, Bennett Pudlin, Janet Brancifort, Carol Polsky, Kathy Brennan, Jim Siemianowski, Maureen Price-Boreland, Nancy Roberts, Charlene Russell-Tucker, Carol Polsky, Brian Hill, Cathy Foley Geib
1. Introductions: Nancy Roberts convened the meeting at 1:07 p.m., and provided an overview of the subcommittee’s charge to new members. The charge is to develop common cross-agency results statements, and to develop indicators to support the statements. For those members not familiar with Results-based Accountability, trainings are available on January 30th at DCF and on February 9th through the Annie E. Casey Foundation. 
Nancy passed around, and also sent previously via email, reports that provide background on that may inform the work of the subcommittee. 

· “Disruptive Forces in Human Services”
· Report to Illinois Governor 

· “Fair and Accountable:  Partnership Principles for Sustainable Human Services System”
2. Review of Draft Work Plan: Brian Hill gave overview of draft work plan, which includes all invited agencies to date.  Final report due June 1st for submission to Deb and Peter.  Human Services Cabinet report to Legislature by September 1st.  Bennett Pudlin of The Charter Oak Group recommends no more than 6 results statements, with several indicators to support each result statement.  There was a discussion about what may result after the subcommittee submits its report. Nancy Roberts and Bill Carbone (subcommittee co-chairs) explained that if the recommendations are accepted by the Governor, then the work should drive fiscal and agency policy.  Susan Keane urged collaboration with Appropriations Committee for support of recommendations.  The adoption of the cross-agency results statements by the Legislative and Executive Branches is the goal so there is agreement on the results statements moving forward.  
Draft work plan approved.

3. Review of Available Population Results Statements:  Bennett Pudlin gave an overview of existing results statements (most recent versions) available for several state agencies and commissions. There was a discussion about what agencies are included in the definition of “human services”, and whether or not, additional agencies needed to be invited to join the subcommittee. The group discussed the themes that cross many of the results statements, including but not limited to, safe, crime-free, and self sufficient.  In regards to self-sufficiency, there was a discussion about affordable housing and services provided by BRS and BESB. Brian Hill agreed to develop lead a small workgroup to develop a matrix grouping themes together. Bill Carbone agreed to invite the Department of Labor to join the subcommittee. Bennett Pudlin agreed to add statements for DOL, DPS, Higher Education, OCPD, OCSA, etc. 
4. Identification of Missing Areas: Part of discussions above. 
5. Discussion of Possible “Umbrella” Statements: Group agreed that it was premature to discuss umbrella statements, but that there is a work plan to get to that point. 
6. Next Steps: Brian Hill, Nancy Roberts, Bennett Pudlin, Anne McIntyre-Lahner, Maureen Price-Boreland, and Cathy Foley Geib to work on matrix for next meeting. Yolanda Caldera-Durant from Annie E. Casey will be asked to participate as well. 

Minutes from December 6th approved.  
Next meeting dates set for February 7, March 6 and April 3, from 1:00pm to 3:00pm at Connecticut Council for Philanthropy, 221 Main Street, Hartford. 

Any documents for posting on the website may be sent to Carol Polsky at opmintern7@ct.gov
Meeting minutes submitted by C. Foley Geib, 1-9-12.


